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KURUMAN METALS INDUSTRIAL CLUSTER, NORTHERN CAPE PROVINCE

Venue: El Dorado Hotel, Main Road, Kuruman

Date: Tuesday 16 August 2016

Time: 09:00

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION

Gabriele Wood of Savannah Environmental welcomed all in attendance and introduced

herself as the public participation consultant for the Environmental Impact Assessment

(EIA) process being undertaken for the construction of the proposed Metals Industrial

Cluster near Kuruman in the Northern Cape Province. She noted that the project is being

proposed by the Northern Cape Department of Economic Development and Tourism and

that Savannah Environmental has been appointed as the independent environmental

consultant to undertake the EIA process for the project.

Ms Wood thanked the members of the meeting for availing themselves for the meeting and

requested them to introduce themselves (refer to the attendance register below).

Gabriele Wood noted that the Scoping Phase of the EIA process commenced in April 2016

and that as part of the public participation process a meeting was held on 26 April 2016

with Cornie de Jager of the El Dorado Hotel which is located adjacent to the proposed

development site (Portion 6253 of Erf 1). She said that the purpose of the initial meeting

with Cornie de Jager was to introduce the project and record any issues of specific concern

regarding the project. She explained that issues and concerns regarding the potential

impacts of the proposed development on the Hotel’s business were raised and subsequently

recorded and included in the final Scoping Report which was submitted to the Northern

Cape Department of Environment and Nature Conservation (DENC).

Gabriele Wood stated that the DENC accepted the Scoping Report on 21 June 2016 and that

it was requested that the concerns raised by the El Dorado Hotel be addressed in the EIA

Phase and Report. She said that the purpose of the meeting was to provide Cornie de Jager

with an opportunity to reiterate her issues and concerns regarding the project further to the

meeting held in April 2016 and to determine a way forward in addressing the concerns

raised.

MEETING ATTENDEES

Name Organisation & Position

Cornie de Jager (CdJ) El Dorado Hotel – Director (Adjacent Landowner)

Eddie Ntefang (EN) Ga-Segonyana Local Municipality – Municipal Manager

Baganne Choche (BC) Ga-Segonyana Local Municipality – Town Planner

Derek Martin (DM) Northern Cape Department of Economic Development and Tourism

– Chief Director: Trade and Sector Development

Yanda Gqabaza (YG) Northern Cape Department of Economic Development and Tourism

– Director: Trade and Sector Development
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Name Organisation & Position

Gabriele Wood (GW) Savannah Environmental – Public Participation Consultant

PROJECT BACKGROUND

Gabriele Wood provided an overview of the Metals Industrial Cluster project and described

the need and desirability thereof as identified by the Northern Cape Department of

Economic Development and Tourism. Yanda Gqabaza of the Northern Cape Department of

Economic Development and Tourism presented the prospectus and conceptual design and

layout of the project (refer to the attached presentation and preliminary layout map).

DISCUSSION SESSION

No. Question / Comment Response

1. EN: A technical college is planned to be

developed adjacent to the El Dorado Hotel (to

the west) and the proposed Metals Industrial

Cluster (to the north) by Assmang Ltd. The

Municipality has informed Assmang of the

proposed Metals Industrial Cluster and they

have not raised any objections against the

development.

GW: Comment noted. Please provide the

contact details of the relevant contact person

at Assmang so that they can be included as an

Interested and Affected Party (I&AP) on the

project’s database.

2. CdJ: There is an existing industrial area in

Kuruman which has not been used to its full

potential. Why can’t this project be developed

in the existing industrial area in Kuruman?

BC: The existing industrial area is well utilized

and fully subscribed. The existing industrial

area does not have the capacity to

accommodate the Metals Industrial Cluster.

The existing industrial area does not provide

for future expansion because it is located on

the boundary of the urban edge.

3. CdJ: This development will cause an increase

in noise, dust and traffic during the

construction and operation phases of the

project. There will also be a lot of light at

night. One of the main reasons why guests

come here is because it is quiet and safe.

GW: The draft EIA Report and Environmental

Management Programme (EMPr) will assess

nuisance impacts and recommend the

appropriate mitigation and management

measures. SANRAL has requested that a

traffic impact assessment be undertaken as

part of the EIA process. This will be included

in the draft EIA Report.

BC: Nuisance impacts of the development will

be limited once construction is complete. It is

unlikely that the types of industries or

businesses which would be located within

Phase 1 of the Cluster would cause an increase

in dust and noise as these will mainly be small-

scale developments. Regarding traffic

impacts, it should be noted that the

development of a new secondary road is

planned to be constructed in the long-term

which will aid in diverting and diluting the
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No. Question / Comment Response

traffic load. The planned road will come-off of

the N14 and be constructed south of the

Cluster and existing industrial area and will

provide access to both developments.

Ultimately truck traffic will be alleviated

through the construction of this secondary

road. The plans for this road are included in

the current Spatial Development Framework

(SDF).

4. CdJ: The cluster could have a negative visual

impact on the area’s sense of place which will

negatively impact the Hotel.

BC: Visual impacts can be managed through

the implementation of appropriate mitigation

measures such as screening by building a wall

or planting trees. The EIA Report and EMPr

must include mitigation measures that will

address visual impacts.

5. CdJ: What type of industries are going to be

located in the industrial park?

BC: It is envisioned that light to medium

industries will be included in Phase 1 of the

Cluster, which is the corner located adjacent to

the El Dorado Hotel.

6. CdJ: Please define light to medium industries?

What types of enterprises does this include?

BC: Light to medium industry in terms of the

Municipality’s scheme regulation comprise

enterprises where no onsite manufacturing of

goods, materials or equipment takes place,

e.g. bulk retailers. Medium industries include

businesses that undertake minor repair works

and mechanics, but not manufacturing. It is

unlikely that heavy industries will be included

in the Cluster in the next 10 – 15 years based

on the Municipality’s SME and SMME database

as the demand is low.

7. BC: Savannah Environmental are requested to

provide clarity on the noise thresholds, as per

the existing legislation, in terms of light,

medium and heavy industrial developments

specifically relating to the distance of other

developments, in the surrounding areas. This

is required to determine the preferred

locations of light, medium and heavy industries

within the Cluster relative to the El Dorado

Hotel. Clarity must also be provided in terms

of the extent of the nuisance impacts in this

regard.

GW: Comment noted, feedback will be

provided in this regard.

8. CdJ: The type of industries that will be

developed in this cluster will have an influence

on us. What is planned to be developed in

Phase 1.

I accept the proposal to locate light industry

operations near to the El Dorado Hotel. I will

however, object to heavy industries being

located directly next to the Hotel.

YG: Phase 1 will include light industry SMMEs

and SMEs which provide services to the mines.

Phase 1 is planned to be developed over a 2-

year period. Infrastructure will include office

buildings, parking areas, warehouses and

storage facilities and a skills-development

center.



4

No. Question / Comment Response

9. CdJ: Industrial parks are not usually very

attractive which would have a negative impact

on the hotel.

CdJ: I support the concept of developing an

organised business environment and will

consider collaborating with the Cluster in

future.

YG: The Metals Industrial Cluster will be

developed in an organised manner that will be

driven by a Cluster Management Company

(CMC) which will be responsible for managing

and operating the Cluster. The CMC will focus

on marketing the Cluster, establishing,

maintaining and operating shared cluster

infrastructure, facilities and services, and play

a role in establishing, maintaining and

extending institutional and knowledge

linkages. The Cluster will be paved,

landscaped and secured. The aim is to create

a neat business park environment that would

be attractive and well organised.

10. CdJ: The Metals Industrial Cluster can either

have a negative or positive impact on the El

Dorado Hotel. I can see the Cluster being a

benefit for us so that people can use the

accommodation here instead of in town.

DM: It is not in the interest of government to

contribute to the closure of a growing

business. The Department of Economic

Development and Tourism is mandated to

expand and support business because it has

the potential to employ more people. The

Department would rather create an

environment where people can grow and

where business will grow which will ultimately

result in the growth of the town. We would

really want to work towards collaborating with

the El Dorado Hotel and ensure that the

Cluster is a positive development for Kuruman.

11. CdJ: We support this development as long as

the enterprises located adjacent to the Hotel

are not noisy and messy. Personally I support

any development in Kuruman as long as it

undertaken sustainably and the concerns of

affected parties are considered and addressed.

YG: We acknowledge your concerns and we

look forward to collaborating with the Hotel in

future.

WAY FORWARD AND CLOSURE

In closing, Gabriele Wood noted that the draft Environmental Impact Assessment Report

would be made available for comment towards the end of August 2016. She stated that the

comments and issues raised will be recorded and included in the final Environmental Impact

Assessment Report which will be submitted to the Northern Cape Department of

Environment and Nature Conservation for consideration. She thanked the members of the

meeting for availing themselves for the meeting and the inputs which were provided.


































